
eligible.
   The program pays $75 per qualify-
ing month of active-duty service up
to $525.  For personnel who were
declared prisoners of war or who died
through illness or injury received in
the line of duty, an additional $5,000
payment may be available to them or
their surviving family.
   If you have yet to apply or need
more information, visit
www.persiangulfbonus.state.pa.us or
call toll-free, (866) 458-9182, week-
days between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m.
Brig. Gen. Scott Wagner
Deputy adjutant general
Veterans Affairs
Pennsylvania Department of Military
and Veterans Affairs
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L I S T E N   U P !

  SPECIAL BENEFIT FOR GULF VETS

‘Fallen Heroes Ride’ Will Honor Trooper/Marine

Annual RAO Seminar
Scheduled for Oct. 17

    Attention all former service
members and family members!
Sign ups are being taken for the
annual Retired Activities Seminar
onboard the Naval Air Station
Joint Reserve Base Willow Grove
on Oct. 17 at 9 a.m. in the base
gymnasium.
   Sponsored by the NAS JRB Wil-
low Grove Retired Activities Of-
fice (RAO), this seminar has been
a tool for information gathering
and educational purposes for all
military retirees, veterans who
have served but did not retire from
the Armed Forces, and their fam-
ily members.
   The event is free and open to
military retirees and veterans who
served in any of the Armed Forces
branches as well as their family
members
   Since this is a very informative
and popular program, space is lim-
ited and pre-registration is re-
quired to assure seating as well as
to meet security requirements.
   For further information and to
register for the seminar, contact
the RAO located at NAS JRB Wil-
low Grove by calling 215-443-
6033.

   Each Memorial Day, Americans
remember the men and women of the
armed forces who have given their
lives in service to the United States.
Pennsylvania is proud of its veterans
and offers a number of programs to
help them and their families, but
many who served in the first Persian
Gulf War have not taken advantage
of a program intended specifically for
them.
   The Persian Gulf Conflict Veterans’
Benefits Program honors those on
active duty in Desert Shield or Desert
Storm from August 2, 1990, until
Aug. 31, 1991, with a special, one-
time payment.  More than 7,200 in-
dividuals have applied, but approxi-
mately 20,000 Pennsylvanians are

   My name is Jeff Lutz and I am
the president of Fraternal Order of
Police Lodge # 75. On 7 June 2009
Pennsylvania State Police Trooper
Joshua D. Miller was shot and
killed while rescuing a nine-year-
old boy who had been abducted at
gunpoint by his estranged father.
Josh leaves behind three children
and a wife.
   Josh was a proud Marine known
to always motivate those around
him. On 7 June 2009 at approxi-

mately 1037 hours he wrote "I will
not let anything happen to my
brothers on my watch" in an email
to a fellow Trooper. At 2038 hours
he was killed being FIRST to
FIGHT, by being first in line to
rescue a boy in harms way.
   On 3 October 2009 the Frater-
nal Order of Police Lodge # 75
will be sponsoring a Fallen Hero's
Motorcycle Ride in Honor of

See MILLER , Page 7



try to make time to attend to rep-
resent your detachment and honor
those fallen Marines.
   Next up would be our Marine
Corps Birthday Ball on Nov. 14.
This is the tentative date and Jun-
ior Vice Commandant Ben
Jones is currently working to get-
ting everything set up.  If you
would like to help please contact
Ben at your earliest convenience
and let him know how you can
help.  We discussed this during the
September meeting and hopefully
we will have it formalized at the
October meeting.
   See you at the October Meeting.

Semper Fi,

Jim Powell
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CENTRAL BUCKS
DETACHMENT, Inc.  #636

P. O. Box 1372
Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

Meets
7:30 p.m.

2nd Wednesday of Month
American Legion Post 210

315 North Street, Doylestown, PA

Sr. VICE COMMANDANT
JAMES McCOMB

Jr. VICE COMMANDANT
BEN JONES

ADJUTANT-PAYMASTER
DON H. GEE, PC

JUDGE ADVOCATE
WILLIAM MICKELSON

QUARTERMASTER
COREY A. FISHER

CHAPLAIN
ELLIS M. (BUDD) PEARCE, PC

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS
BOB SUNDLING, PC

MESS SERGEANT
VINCENT J. HAGAN

WEB SERGEANT
JAMES POWELL

COMMANDANT’S COLUMN
Hello Marines,
   Now that fall is here, we have a
few points of business to finish up
before we head into the winter
months.
   On Sept. 19 we will be partici-
pating in the annual Nockamixon
Day celebration in Revere, PA.
We will be manning a table again
this year and try to get new mem-
bers.  This will be the fifth year
we have attended the celebration.
As always, we could use some

help with this event, so if you can
commit to attending, please con-
tact Public Relations Officer Don
Gee.  Hopefully we will get a good
turn out.
  Then, on Sunday, Oct. 25, the All
Divisions Detachment will be
sponsoring the 26th Anniversary
observance to honor those killed
in the Marine Barrack bombing in
Beirut, Lebanon in 1983.  It will
take place at Fogleitta Plaza in
Penns Landing in Philadelphia.  It
will begin at 10 a.m.  I have at-
tended the past four years and will
be there again this year.  The cer-
emony is fairly short and usually
well attended by many Marine
Corps League Detachments.  I'm
hoping that we can again display
our colors at this ceremony.  Please

   As a veteran, you may qualify for
burial benefits through the U.S. De-
partment of Veterans Affairs, but it’s
important to understand what they are
and how to request them.
   According to funeral industry ex-
perts, many veterans don’t know all
the facts when they or their families
come in to plan their funeral services.
The pamphlet 10 Important Facts
About Your VA Burial Benefits  was
created to educated veterans and cor-
rect some common misperceptions.
   For example, a recent survey shows
that 60% of veterans mistakenly be-
lieve the VA pays funeral, cremation
and cemetery expenses for all veter-
ans.
   In truth, reimbursement of funeral
or cremation expenses is limited, and
certain restrictions apply.  Six our of

10 veterans also believe caskets are
provided free of charge to all veter-
ans.
   Actually, neither VA nor the vari-
ous services provide a free casket for
a deceased veteran unless death oc-
curs while on active duty.
   These and other facts are explained
in the pamphlet, which also contains
information on requesting a U.S. flag,
military funeral honors ceremonies,
a Presidential Memorial Certificate
and the issuance or replacement of
military service medals, awards and
decorations.

   For a free copy of 10 Important
Facts About Your VA Burial Ben-
efits so you can take advantage of
available VA burial benefits, call 1-
800-821-2606.

Free Brochure Explains VA Burial Benefits
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SEPTEMBER DETACHMENT MEETING

M
I
N
U
T
E
S

   The regular meeting on the Central Bucks Detachment #636, Inc., of the Marine Corps League of Pennsyl-
vania, Inc., was held September 9, 2009, at the Albert E. Atkinson American Legion Post, 510 North St.,
Doylestown, PA.
   There were 16 members present including all officers except the Senior Vice Commandant and the Mess
Sergeant.  Distinguished members in attendance included Past Commandants Don Gee, Budd Pearce and
Bob Sundling and Past Northeast Division Commandant and Past Department of New Jersey Com-
mandant Ed Hoth.
   The Minutes of the August Meeting were unanimously accepted.
   The Paymaster’s Report by the Adjutant/Paymaster and was unanimously accepted.
   New Member: Robert R. Leimer (Warminster, PA) was unanimously accepted as a Member.
Sick Call: Marine Ken Murray has been released from the VAMC in Philadelphia.

OFFICER REPORTS
Commandant Jim Powell reported the Detachment had been invited to attend the annual ceremony at the
Beirut Memorial in Philadelphia at 10 a.m. on Sunday, Oct. 25.  He again reminded that a major change at
the National Convention was the outlawing of the khaki shirt as a part of ANY Marine Corps League uni-
form.  He also reported the Detachment had received e-mail correspondence from the Gene & Marlene
Epstein Foundation (Penns Park, PA) offering aid to wounded OIF/OEF veterans who were in dire straits
financially.  He also noted the Department of Veterans Affairs had eased eligibility rules for veterans previosuly
denied care because of income limits. The Commandant also reminded the members about the Basilone Day
Parade in Raritan, NJ, on Sept. 27 at 1 p.m.
In the absence of the Senior Vice Commandant, the Commandant reported the Detachment strength at 61
members including 28 Life Members, 25 Regular Members, 2 Dual members, 5 Associate Members, and 1
Honorary Life Member.  Three members are delinquent in paying their dues.
Junior Vice Commandant Ben Jones reported on plans for the Detachment Birthday Ball.  The Ball is
tentatively scheduled for Nov. 14.  He circulated a “Sign Up” list for members planning to attend the Ball.
Plans will be firmed up at the October Meeting.  He is also seeking ideas for fund raising activities.  Anyone
with suggestions for raising monies for the Detachment should contact him at 267-907-2611.
Judge Advocate Bill Mickelson reported the Detachment had no known legal problems.
The Adjutant/Paymaster reported on upcoming Department staff meetings and the Department conven-
tion.  For the first time in anyone’s memory, the Detachment has been reimbursed for the registration fees
for the National Convention.  He also reminded the members about “Nockamixon Community Day” on
Sept. 19.  Volunteers are needed to help staff our booth.
Chaplain Budd Pearce, PC, reported his services were available but not requested since the last meeting.
Sergeant-at-Arms Bob Sundling, PC, reported the Color Guard had not been requested since the last
meeting.
Quartermaster Corey Fisher reported last month’s sales at $49.50.

COMMITTEE REPOR TS
Rifle & Pistol Team:  Team Captain Budd Pearce, PC, reported tentative dates for the 2010 Pistol Match
are 4-6 June.  Anyone wanting to join the teams should contact Budd.
Adopt-A-Highway:   The next highway cleanup will be held on October 17.  More participation from
Detachment members is necessary if the Detachment is to continue in the program.
Young Marines Unit: The Liberty Young Marines Unit attended the last Evening Parade of the season last
month at the Marine Barracks, 8th & I Sts., in Washington, DC.  The Unit will be traveling to Seamus
Garrity’s  home in Gettysburg for a weekend outing on September 26-27.  The Unit members will tour the
Gettysburg Battlefield (guided by Marine Bob Sundling) and then camp out for the night at Garrity’s.
Marine of the Year Committee:  Nominations for 2010 Marine of the Year must be presented  before or at
the  October Meeting.  The Committee will vote on the Marine of the Year at the conclusion of the October
Meeting.  Contact Budd Pearce (215-343-5609) for more information.

OLD BUSINESS
2012 Department Convention: Commandant Powell reported he had had no further communications from
other Southeast Division Detachments concerning co-sponsoring the Department Convention in 2012.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned until October 14 at 7:30 p.m.



FIRST DAY
OF AUTUMN

22 SEPTEMBER

YUM KIPPUR
28 SEPTEMBER

COLUMBUS DAY
12 OCTOBER

DETACHMENT
MEETING

14 OCTOBER

fall staff
meeting

23-24 october

HALLOWEEN
31 OCTOBER

ELECTION DAY
3 NOVEMBER

MARINE CORPS
BIRTHDAY

10 NOVEMBER

VETERANS DAY
11 NOVEMBER
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SCHEDULE
OF EVENTS

CAPRIO, Paul ................................................................................... midupe@aol.com
CUPITT, Steve ................................................................................... scupitt@aol.com
DeBELLA, Vincent ........................................................................ vincdebe@aol.com
DOHERTY, Joe .......................................................................... joedog7@verizon.net
DUFF, Bob ................................................................................... duffrbt@verizon.net
GEE, Don .................................................................................. USMCCCA@aol.com
GREGAN, Ryan ................................................................... ryangregan@comcast.net
HAGAN, Vincent .................................................................. vincent.hagan@pnc.com
HOTH, Ed ................................................................................. Edhothusmc@aol.com
JONES, Ben ..................................................................... benjaminjones1@gmail.com
KELLER, Bruce ..................................................................... bruce@taylorsbucks.com
KOHLER, Bill ..................................................................... mustangcaptbill@aol.com
KOPP, Jacob T. ............................................................................... jkopp14@mac.com
McCOMB, Jim .................................................................... jim_mccomb@verizon.net
McSTAY, James F. ..................................................................... jmcstay@comcast.net
MICKELSON, Bill .............................................................. billmikelson@verizon.net
MILLER, Bill ................................................................................ billjae@verizon.net
MURRAY, Ken .................................................................... kenmur1949@yahoo.com
MOMORELLA, Bob .................................................................. mombo@starlinxcom
PARZANESE, Tony .................................................................tonyparz@hotmail.com
PARZANESE, Don, Sr. .......................................................... donparzsr@comcast.net
PARZANESE,  Don,  Jr. ............................................... donald.parzanese@us.army.mil
PEARCE, Budd .................................................................. Buddpearce@comcast.net
POWELL, Jim ............................................................................. usmc80@comcast.net
SCOTT, Rich ............................................................................ richgscott@gmail.com
SMITH, Gary ..........................................................................sgarysemperfi@aol.com
SUNDLING, Bob .................................................................... sundling@tiniusolsen.com
WALDRON, Mike ................................................................ waldron@quigleyco.com
WIMER, Lee .................................................................................. leewimer@aol.com

CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT
MARINES ON THE NET

   WASHINGTON--VA is taking steps to
assist Veterans seeking compensation for
Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD).
   "The hidden wounds of war are being
addressed vigorously and comprehen-
sively by this administration as we move
VA forward in its transformation to the
21st century," said VA Secretary Eric K.
Shinseki last month.
   The VA is publishing a proposed regu-
lation today in the Federal Register to
make it easier for a Veteran to claim ser-
vice connection for PTSD by
reducing the evidence needed if the stres-
sor claimed by a Veteran is related to fear
of hostile military or terrorist activity.
Comments on the proposed rule will be
accepted over the next 60 days.  A final
regulation will be published after consid-
eration of all comments received.
   Under the new rule, VA would not re-
quire corroboration of a stressor related
to fear of hostile military or terrorist ac-

tivity if a VA psychiatrist or psycholo-
gist confirms that the stressful experience
recalled by a Veteran adequately supports
a diagnosis of PTSD and the Veteran's
symptoms are related to the claimed stres-
sor.
   Previously, claims adjudicators were
required to corroborate that a non-com-
bat Veteran actually experienced a stres-
sor related to hostile military activity.
This rule would simplify the development
that is required for these cases.
   PTSD is a recognized anxiety disorder
that can follow seeing or experiencing an
event that involves actual or threatened
death or serious injury to which a person
responds with intense fear, helplessness
or horror, and is not uncommon in war.
   Feelings of fear, confusion or anger
often subside, but if the feelings don't go
away or get worse, a Veteran may have
PTSD.
   VA is bolstering its mental health ca-

pacity to serve combat Veterans, adding
thousands of new professionals to its rolls
in the last four years.  The Department
also has established a suicide prevention
helpline (1-800-273-TALK) and Web site
available for online chat in the evenings
at www.suicidepreventionlifeline.org/
Veterans <http://www.suicidepre-
ventionlifeline.org/Veterans/> .

PTSD Compensation Rules Simplified
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by PATRICK DONOHUE
pdonohue@beaufortgazette.com
   One and a half times larger than life,
the Iwo Jima Memorial at Marine Corps
Recruit Depot Parris Island has served as
the backdrop for countless photos of smil-
ing parents, friends and family members,
their arms draped proudly across the
shoulders of their new Marine.
   Few of them seem to notice that the
statue -- depicting Associated Press pho-
tographer Joe Rosenthal's famous 1945
image of five Marines and one Navy
corpsman raising the American flag on
Mount Suribachi on Iwo Jima -- is melt-
ing before their eyes.
   "It's made of some type of moldable
plaster with a steel framework under-
neath," said David Woodward, an archi-
tect in Parris Island's engineering depart-
ment. "We're not even really sure what
kind of steel work is under there. It was
never meant to be a permanent statue."
   The plaster mold -- nearly a quarter of
the size of the 300-ton, 32-foot-tall
bronze Marine Corps War Memorial in
Arlington National Cemetery -- was do-
nated to Parris Island by Austrian-born
sculptor Felix de Wheldon after World

War II. One of two molds de Wheldon
donated to the Corps, the statue arrived
at Parris Island and was dedicated Sept.
5, 1952, on its current site near the depot's
parade deck. The other mold was taken
to Marine Corps Base Quantico, Va. Both
molds, which de Wheldon built before the
war memorial was even conceived,
toured the nation with patriotic speakers
to encourage Americans to buy war bonds
during World War II, according to the
Parris Island Museum.
   For more than 50 years, the statue has
stood along Boulevard de France battling
the stifling Lowcountry humidity and fre-
quent summer rains, elements that are
beginning to deteriorate the iconic mold,
Woodward said.
   "When the rainwater gets inside the
statue, the plaster gets kind of gooey, like
toothpaste, and oozes out of the bottom
of the statue," Woodward said. "Ideally,
we'd like to see it moved indoors where
it ceases to get wet and replaced with a
bronze casting of the statue. The statue
we have now is living on borrowed time."
   Leroy Washington, the depot's super-
vising engineer technician, and his staff
have been helping those five famous
Marines and one famous corpsman keep
the flag atop Mount Suribachi aloft for
much of the last decade.
   "We need to go out there again before
the end of the year and caulk the joints,
reseal the statue and put a fresh coat of
paint on it," Washington said. 'It's been
painted over at least three or four times
that I can remember."
   Over the years, workers have applied
various coats of paint and protective seal-
ant to shore up the cracks that inevitably
form each year. An epoxy and paint mix-
ture gives the monument its bronze hue.
   Woodward said installing a permanent
statue might be a job for the private sec-
tor or a community fundraising effort.
   "A bronze casting will cost close to $1
million," he said. "The Marine Corps and
the Navy have bigger fish to fry. With all
of the World War II veterans we have in
our area, I wouldn't think it'd be very hard
to get a drive going and raise enough
money to commission a bronze mold."
   In the meantime, Washington and his

PISC Statue to Get Another Makeover in its 7th Decade
staff will continue to apply paint, epoxy,
caulk, rubber cement and whatever else
they can to keep an important piece of
the depot's history from melting in the
sweltering South Carolina sunshine.
   "We just have to work with what we
have right now," he said.

Trooper Joshua D. Miller.
The ride will begin at Schock's Harley
Davidson in Snydersville, PA.
   The first stop will be at a ceremony to
rename the roadway where Josh was mur-
dered.
   The ride will end at Barley Creek Brew-
ery in Tannersville, PA, for Oktoberfest,
which will benefit the Tri-State Troopers
Association.
   The Tri-State Troopers Association is
an organization that supports the fami-
lies of Law Enforcement Families.
   I have attached a file containing the
event flier for the Fallen Heroes Ride (see
Page 5). If you could support this event
by passing this on, I would greatly ap-
preciate it.

Semper Fi,
Jeffrey Lutz, President

Stroud Lodge # 75
Fraternal Order of Police

MILLER          From Page 1

   WASHINGTON--“The Post-9/11 GI
Bill throws open the doors of the
country’s colleges and university to Vet-
erans,” VA’s Assistant Secretary for
Public & Governmental Affairs
Tammy Duckworth said last month in
Vermont.  “The Department of Veterans
Affairs is working with those educational
institutions to help Veterans improve their
lives through education.”
   Duckworth attended an awareness-rais-
ing event at Champlain College, in
Burlington, VT, with Rep. Peter Welch.
She also traveled to Rutland to partici-
pate in a roundtable discussion at the
Veterans of Foreign Wars Post.
   The Post-9/11 GI Bill, passed by Con-
gress last year, is the most extensive edu-
cational assistance program authorized
since the original GI Bill was signed into
law in 1944.
   The bill, which takes effect August 1st,
allows eligible veterans who served at
least 90 days active duty since Septem-
ber 11, 2001, to receive an in-state, un-
dergraduate education at a public insti-
tution at no cost.  Under this new GI Bill,
certain members of the armed forces may
transfer benefits to a spouse or dependent
children.
   Additionally, the Yellow Ribbon Pro-
gram, a provision of the Post-9/11 GI Bill,
allows degree-granting institutions to
voluntarily enter into a formal agreement
with VA to fund tuition and fee expenses
that exceed the highest public, in-state
undergraduate rates.  It provides for dol-
lar-for dollar matching funds from VA to
educational institutions for tuition for
Veterans above the amount funded
through the new GI Bill.

VA Assistant Secretary
Raises Awareness

About Post-9/11 GI Bill
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    With the U.S. Census process begin-
ning, the Better Business Bureau (BBB)
advises people to be cooperative, but cau-
tious, so as not to become a victim of
fraud or identity theft. The first phase of
the 2010 U.S. Census is under way as
workers have begun verifying the ad-
dresses of households across the coun-
try. Eventually, more than 140,000 U.S.
Census workers will count every person
in the United States and will gather in-
formation about every person living at
each address including name, age, gen-
der, race, and other relevant data.
   The big question is - how do you tell
the difference between a U.S. Census
worker and a con artist? BBB offers the
following advice:
 ** If a U.S. Census worker knocks on
your door, they will have a badge, a
handheld device, a Census Bureau can-
vas bag, and a confidentiality notice. Ask
to see their identification and their badge
before answering their questions.  How-
ever, you should never invite anyone you
don’t know into your home.
 ** Census workers are currently only
knocking on doors to verify address in-
formation.  Do not give your Social Se-
curity number, credit card or banking in-
formation to anyone, even if they claim
they need it for the U.S. Census.
   While the Census Bureau might ask for
basic financial information, such as a sal-
ary range, the Census Bureau will not ask
for Social Security, bank account, or
credit card numbers nor will employees
solicit donations.
   Eventually, Census workers may con-
tact you by telephone, mail, or in person
at home. However, the Census Bureau
will not contact you by Email, so be on
the lookout for Email scams impersonat-
ing the Census.
   Never click on a link or open any at-
tachments in an Email that are suppos-
edly from the U.S. Census Bureau.

   For more advice on avoiding identity
theft and fraud, visit www.bbb.org.

Be Cautious About
Giving Information
to Census Workers

Tips on Spending Your Stimulus Check
Some helpful advice on how to best help
the U.S. economy by spending your
stimulus check wisely:
   • If you spend the stimulus money at
Wal-Mart, the money will go to China.
    •  If you spend it on gasoline, your
money will go to the Arabs.
    •  If you purchase a computer, it will
go to India.
     •  If  you  purchase  fruit  and  vegeta-
bles, it will go to Mexico, Honduras  and
Guatemala.
    •  If you buy a car, it will go to Japan
or Korea.
    •  If you purchase useless stuff, it will
go to Taiwan.

    •  If you pay your credit cards off, or
buy stock, it will go to management bo-
nuses and they will hide it offshore.
   Instead, keep the money in America by:
1-spending it at yard sales, or
2-going to ball games, or
3-spending it on prostitutes, or
4-beer or
5-tattoos.
   (These are the only American busi-
nesses still operating in the U.S.)

Conclusion:
Go to a ball game with a tattooed prosti-
tute that you met at a yard sale and drink
beer all day.
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Quartermaster StoreQuartermaster StoreQuartermaster StoreQuartermaster StoreQuartermaster Store
Detachment Strip

$5.00

USMC Satin Jacket

$55.00

Life Member

Blazer Crest

$25.00Cover

$22.00

MCL Patch

$3.50

 Detachment

License Plate

$10.00

Detachment

    T-Shirt

$15.00

e-mail: cbquartermaster@aol.com
ph: 215-822-6898

To order any of these items or any other
Marine Corps League items or Marine Corps

items and have them ready for pick-up

at the next Detachment Meeting, contact

Quartermaster COREY FISHER
at



Application for Membership
Marine Corps League

Name _____________________________________________________________________________________________

Street ___________________________________________  City _______________________  State ____  Zip _________

Date of Birth _____/_____/______ Date of Enlistment/Commissioning ______________________________

Date of Discharge/Separation/Retirement ____________________ SSN _____________________________

Type of Application -- New (  )      Renewal (  )     Associate (  ) Phone (_____) _____________________________

E-mail: ____________________________________________________________________________________________

   I hereby apply for membership in the CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, Marine Corps League, and enclose $30.00 for one
year’s membership (which includes subscription to MARINE CORPS LEAGUE MAGAZINE).
   I hereby certify I have served as a U.S. Marine for more than 90 days, the character of my service has been honorable and,
 if  discharged, I am in receipt of an Honorable Discharge.  By signature on this application, I hereby agree to provide proof
of Honorable Discharge/service upon request.

________________________________________   _________________________________________
(Sponsor - where applicable)        (Applicant’s Signature)

Remit this form with check or money order  (made payable to CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, MCL)
to: CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, P. O. Box 1372, Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

_____________________
               (Date)

CENTRAL BUCKS DETACHMENT, Inc.
P. O. Box 1372
Doylestown, PA 18901-1372

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

"ONCE A MARINE, ALWAYS A MARINE”

$35.00


